CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM COMMITTEE (CIPC)

MEETING MNUTES

November 11, 2013
Present:  Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Jeff Jenkins, Budget Committee member; Mitch Lewis,   appointed member of the community; Don Bormes, Planning Board Representative;  and 

Dave Nickerson, Board of Selectmen representative
 OPEN


At 7:07 pm, the meeting was called to order.  Chair Jenkins handed out a copy of tonight’s agenda and a copy of the minutes from October 28, 2013 and other handouts pertaining to answers from questions at the last meeting.
Don Bormes made a motion at accept the minutes of October 28, 2013, 2nd by Bob Veloski all were in favor 
MAIL & CORRESPONDENCE


None reviewed.

OLD BUSINESS


Chair Jenkins reviewed there were no additional CIP requests to review.

Follow up from last meeting


Mitch Lewis reported that he researched vehicle costs for the replacement of the command vehicle for the Fire Department that was request 1 of 1 for FY15. Mitch stated he looked at vehicles on Craig’s list and eBay and found vehicles that were 2000-2004, crew cab diesel, ¾ ton long bed that were in price ranging from $10k-$15k and 2007-2008 for about $15k-$20k and 2010-2013 for $25k-$35k with an average of 100,000 miles on them.  He suggested looking at buying used since the vehicle is used for approximately 1900 miles a year currently.  Chair Jenkins reviewed that vehicles are looked at in a 10-year service life and agrees with buying used when used makes sense.  Chair Jenkins stated that buying a vehicle so close to the price of a new vehicle then a new vehicle purchase would make more sense, since repair costs would then add to the cost.  Chair further stated that the fire department’s request for a new vehicle included a change in the use of the command vehicle.  After further discussion Mitch made a motion to recommend proposing this vehicle in the FY16 cycle, 2nd by Don Bormes all were in favor.  Bob will move this recommendation on the spreadsheet.

Bob Veloski reported on the rental of a vibratory roller was that it was approximately $2230 a month and a $500 delivery and pick up charge to rent a roller.  This equates to $2730 times 4 times a year and for 10 years it would cost $218,000.  The request for a new roller to purchase one that would last for 20 years at $97k.  This request has already been removed from the CIP
NEW BUSINESS


Bob Veloski questioned the $500k for the roads and was this figure going to be able to be used since we do not have someone currently in that DPW position that will be planning for this money or up to speed on our roads in time to plan.  Chair Jenkins explained that without a DPW director that is currently going to make a plan for this money, he would hope that the BOS would be able to either get someone in the position or make a plan as this is an ongoing project area in town.  Chair Jenkins reminded that this is a recommendation to the BOS and they ultimately will make the decision.  
FUTURE ADENDA


Future meetings none planned currently.  Future meetings to be called at the request of the Chair.

Mitch made a motion to recommend this year’s CIP to the BOS for FY15 as revised with the votes tonight, 2nd by Don all were in favor.
ADJOURN


Mitch made a motion to adjourn 2nd by Don Bormes at 7:40pm all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells CIPC Secretary
